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3ÏÌɯ/ÈÓÌÛÛÌ 
 

The monthly news letter 
 

 March RGAA Meeting 
Discussion: MasterWorks Jurying 
Saturday, March 17, at 10:00 am 
St. MarkΩs Episcopal Church 
431 Richmond Pl. NE, 
Albuquerque NM 

Directions : Driving on Lomas, turn South on 
Dartmouth one block East of Girard and go one block 
South to the Church, or turn South off Lomas on 
Richmond Dr ive, and proceed one block South to 
Richmond Place NE. Driving on Central, turn North on 
Dartmouth and go about 3½ blocks. 

From our President 
by Anne Gordon Fritz 

'È××àɯ2Ûȭɯ/ÈËËàɀÚɯ#Èàȵ  Where I come 

from (Chicago) a previous Mayor (Daley) 

had the Chicago River dyed GREEN 

during his many years as Mayor for the 

amazing and world -famous 2Ûȭɯ/ÈÛÙÐÊÒɀÚɯ

Day Parades.  Schools and businesses 

would close, many restaurants would dye 

the beer and cakes GREEN, and, of course, 

we all were encouraged to wear GREEN!  

It was declared we all were Irish no matter 

ÖÕÌɀÚɯÍÈÔÐÓàɯÎÌÕÌÛÐÊÚȵɯɯ"ÙÈáàɯÍÜÕɯÈÕËɯ

totally hilarious right down to closing out 

the day with Irish coffees!  

     A bit of nostalgia - I suspect we all have 

those moments when we hark back to 

them.  Do you remember when a parent or 

your first art teacher truly liked the piece 

you were creating?  What was it she/he 

said that encouraged you to keep working 

on new creations and think about 

eventually pursuing a career or avocation 

in art?  Whatever the feeling then, here we 

are now.  We are artists who have 

addressed that passion of creating 

something from inside our minds coupled 

with years of work, some disappointments, 

but hopefully, success and joy. 

 

 We RGAA artists 

have so much to 

share about our 

artistic journeys and 

to help others from 

which to learn.  

     Remember that 

MasterWorks take-

in is March 17 

stating at 9AM at 

the Hispanic Arts 

Building.  The 

1ÌÊÌ×ÛÐÖÕɯÐÚɯÈÛɯƙ/,ɯÖÕɯ,ÈÙÊÏɯƗƔȭɯɯ/+$ 2$ɯËÖÕɀÛɯ

forget to sign up to sit during the exhibit.  This is 

the same day as our monthly meeting so take 

your artwork as soon as possible and come to our 

meeting beginning at 10am. 

     If you are still interested in taking the 

MasterWorks Workshop with Paul Murray, 

please contact Bonnie Buckley at 

bbuckley0870@gmail.com, 505-480-7020. 
    This month the focus of our meeting on the 17th 

will be a discussion of those paintings rejected by 

the MasterWorks jurors .  When we learn our 

paintings have been accepted there is joy; when 

we open that email telling us our work has been 

ÙÌÑÌÊÛÌËȮɯÞÌɯÞÈÕÛɯÛÖɯàÌÓÓɯɁ6Ïàȳɂɯɯ'Ö×efully, a 

guest juror will be able to demystify some of those 

secrets and answer your questions. 

 

                                                    Continued on page 4 

 

mailto:bbuckley0870@gmail.com
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Please sign up early; class 

size is limited. March 9th, 

10th and 11th / 9am to 4pm 

with hour lunch / Member $ 

245, None member $265 New 

Mexico Art league:  

www.newmexicoartleague.o

rg505-293-5034 
mingfranz555@gmail.com 

www.mingfranzstudio.com  

www.newmexicoartleague.o

rg 

https://blink.adcfineart.com/c

ollections/ming -franz 

https://shopvida.com/collecti

ons/ming -franz 

 
 

New Mexico Art League Events and Opportunities 
Calls for Entry:  

Art of the Flower : an exhibit of prints, drawings and paintings depicting the 

beloved subject of the flower. Call opens Sunday, March 4; deadline is Saturday, 

April 21, 2018. Exhibit dates will be June 5 through July 14, 2018. See our website at 

www.newmexicoartleague.org  for the prospectus or call 505-293-5034  

for more information.  

March Exhibit: 

The exhibit Ɂ.ÉÑÌÊÛÚɯÖÍɯ#ÌÚÐÙÌɤɯ3ÏÌɯ2ÛÐÓÓɯ+ÐÍÌɂȮɯ 

opens Tuesday, March 6, 2018, and continues through Saturday, April 7, 2018 .  

8ÖÜɀÓÓɯÌÕÑÖàɯÛÏÌɯÊÓÈÚÚÐÊɯÎÌÕÙÌɯÖÍɯ×ÈÐÕÛÐÕÎɯÖÙɯËÙÈÞÐÕÎɯÖÍɯÈɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÖÉÑÌÊÛÚɯ

arranged together in a way that creates a depth and focus beyond the ordinary.  

Come meet the artists at the reception on  

Saturday, March 17, from 5 PM to 7 PM.  

The New Mexico Art League was founded in 1929 and is a not-for -profit 

501(c)3 association of artists and art lovers. Our Gallery is free and open to the 

public from 10 AM to 4 PM, Tuesday through Saturday, at 3409 Juan Tabo NE,  

behind the Juan Tabo Library in Albuquerque. For info rmation, call 505-293-5034 or 

visit our website at www.newmexicoartleague.org  

If you have questions call:  

Leslie Thornton, PR Coordinator  

at 505-293-5034 

or email at: lthornto9@aol.com 

 

Ming Franz Workshop on Splash Color 

Join Ming Franz for Splash Color 3-day workshop, starting from black and white 

splash to marbling splash to crinkling splash and abstract splash with watercolor on 

Mulberry paper. Splash using ÈÊÙàÓÐÊɯÖÕɯÊÈÕÝÈÚɯÈÕËɯÞÖÖËɯ×ÈÕÌÓɯÐÚɯ,ÐÕÎɀÚɯÕÌÞÌÚÛɯ

approach to splash color abstract painting. The foundation of this process is based 

on principles originating in Tang Dynasty China with a technique known as Po Mo. 

A $45 materials fee 

should be paid 

direct ly to the 

instructor on the first 

day of class. Please 

see the materials list 

for additional 

supplies. 
Ming Franz /   

NMWS  

1-(505)-281-4956 

http://www.newmexicoartleague.org/
http://www.newmexicoartleague.org/
mailto:mingfranz555@gmail.com
http://www.mingfranzstudio.com/
http://www.newmexicoartleague.org/
http://www.newmexicoartleague.org/
https://blink.adcfineart.com/collections/ming-franz
https://blink.adcfineart.com/collections/ming-franz
https://shopvida.com/collections/ming-franz
https://shopvida.com/collections/ming-franz
http://www.newmexicoartleague.org/
http://www.newmexicoartleague.org/
mailto:lthornto9@aol.com
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FebruaryȭÓ Paul Murray Demonstration  
by Diane Buster 

    /ÈÜÓɯ,ÜÙÙÈàɯÞÏÖɯÞÐÓÓɯÊÖÕËÜÊÛɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ,ÈÚÛÌÙÞÖÙÒÚɯÞÖÙÒÚÏÖ×ɯÍÖÙɯ1&  Ȯɯ ×ÙÐÓɯƕƚ-

18, gave us our painting demonstration for February. While Paul works in pastels, oil, and 

acrylic, he chose acrylic for this one hour demonstration thinking of the drying tim e.  His 

workshop will focus on both value and color and his demonstration gave us a preview into 

his approach.  Paul has been painting from about age 19 and has worked both as a graphic 

designer and fine artist.  His has won numerous awards locally and int ernationally.  Two 

major honors are  Best of Show awards in the 2001 International Association of Pastel 

2ÖÊÐÌÛÐÌÚɯÚÏÖÞɯÈÕËɯÐÕɯƖƔƔƚɯ/ÈÚÛÌÓɯ)ÖÜÙÕÈÓɀÚɯ3Ö×ɯƕƔƔɯÌËÐÛÐÖÕȭɯ'ÌɯÍÙÌØÜÌÕÛÓàɯÏÈÚɯÞÖÕɯÏÖÕÖÙÚɯ

at Masterworks including best of shows in miniatures in both pastel and acrylic. Paul 

brought two large studio paintings to show us, one 

of an old blue pickup and the other of a sunlit rock 

formation.  Paul is primarily a studio painter, but 

also works en plein air. If you are interested in the 

three day workshop vi sit the Masterworks 

homepage or contact Bonnie Buckley at  

(505)480-7020 or bbuckley0870@gmail.com 

    The demonstration painting is from a photograph 

Paul took at sunrise at the north rim of the Grand 

Canyon.  He prepared his panel by underpainting 

two areas.  The background area which will be 

sunlit is under painted in dark values or green and 

purple.  For this he used ultramarine blue, 

Dioxazine purple and a little burnt umber. The dark 

value will add visual  texture while the purple 

complements the yellow and oranges to follow. The 

ÍÖÙÌÎÙÖÜÕËɯÙÖÊÒɯÈÙÌÈɯÐÚɯÜÕËÌÙɯ×ÈÐÕÛÌËɯÐÕɯÈɯÉÙÐÎÏÛɯÔÈÎÌÕÛÈɯÍÖÙɯɁÍÜÕɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÛÖɯÎÌÛɯÎÖÐÕÎɂɯÈÚɯ

he covers it up! Paul works from the top down, a habit derived from working with pastels.   

He likes a neutral sky color for contrast with the busier rock formations.  His design is 

based on what he termed unbalanced symmetry with the center of interest and activity tends to one side over the other.  

    Paul loves a rough texture for his landscapes and prepares his own panels and canvases.  He sometimes uses a mixture of 

ǗɯÞÈÛÌÙɯÛÖɯǗɯÎÌÚÚÖɯÛÖɯÙÈÐÚÌɯÛÏÌɯÚÜÙÍÈÊÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÊÈÕÝÈÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÈÊÊÌÕÛÜÈÛÌÚɯÛÏÌɯÛÌßÛÜÙÌȭɯɯɯɯ'ÌɯÔÈÒÌÚɯÈɯ×ÖÐÕÛɯÛÏÈÛɯÈÚɯÈÊÙàÓÐÊɯɁËÙÐes 

ËÖÞÕɂɯÈËËÐÕÎɯÍÐÉÌÙɯ×ÈÚÛÌɯÛÖɯÔÈÒÌɯÛÏÌɯ×ÈÐÕÛɯmore opaque and by using bright colors the paints will dry down less.  He also 

ÜÚÌÚɯ&ÜÓËÌÕɀÚɯÊÖÈÙÚÌɯÔÖËÌÓÐÕÎɯ×ÈÚÛÌɯÍÖÙɯÛÌßÛÜÙÈÓɯÌÍÍÌÊÛÚȭɯɯ3ÏÐÚɯÊÖÔÌÚɯÖÜÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÛÜÉÌɯÞÏÐÛÌɯÉÜÛɯËÙÐÌÚɯÊÓÌÈÙȭɯ.ÐÓÚɯËÖÕɀÛɯÛÌÕËɯto 

dry down as much as acrylics.  He was asked what medium he preferred.  Paul like all three for different reasons.  He says 

pastel is all about texture, acrylics are great for working without mineral spirits and working quickly, but he loves oils fo r his 

large studio pieces. For the neutral sky are, Paul mixed ultramarine blue, and raw umber with a touch of cadmium yellow 

light.  He likes the value to be a little darker than it really is to make the saturated rock colors pop.  His paints are pri marily 

Winsor and Newton as they dry down less than Golden or Liquitex. He also sometimes uses buff or unbleached titanium 

over titanium white as it is warmer. As the sky approaches the horizon, Paul added some quinacridone violet for the 

ÉÈÊÒÎÙÖÜÕËɯÏÐÓÓÚȭɯɯɯ/ÈÜÓɯÞÖÙÒÚɯÞÐÛÏɯƕɂɯÛÖɯƕɯ

ǗɂɯÉÙÐÎÏÛÚɯÈÕËɯÍÓÈÛÚɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯÔÖÚÛɯ×art, 

occasionally using rounds for detail.  His 

basic palette consists of ultramarine and 

cobalt blue, the cadmiums for red, yellow, 

and orange, alizarin and titanium. He 

cautions about using the thalo colors as they 

can take over. 

 

Continued on page 4 

mailto:bbuckley0870@gmail.com
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The MasterWorks workshop sponsored by RGAA  
The workshop runs from :  

 April 16, 17 and 18,  

Led by:  Paul Murray .  

Fee:  $275 for members and  

 $300 for non-members. 

A deposit of $100 is due at the time of 
registering for this workshop.  
Please contact Bonnie Buckley  
and/or see page 8 for details   
bbuckley0870@gmail.com; 505-480-7020 

 

Paul Murray Demo (continued)  

Paul starts the mountain area with a mix of ultramarine blue and yellow ochre.  He likes the 

energy of working with vertical strokes.  For the darks at the base of the mountains he uses 

Winsor and Newton Perylene Green which is one step off 

black.  If working i ÕɯÖÐÓÚȮɯÏÌɯÞÖÜÓËɯÜÚÌɯ1ÌÔÉÙÈÕËÛɀÚɯ.ÓÐÝÌɯ

Green Dark. .For the sunlit rocks, Paul mixes a a light 

cream pink hue and uses the fiber paste for opacity and 

texture.  Now he moves from brushes to palette knife so 

the paint will skip over the underpainting and da rks will 

show through.  He tints the basic mixture for variety. For 

aerial perspective, Paul intends to glaze some blues at the 

horizon, lighten some of the mountain greens to define 

edges and separate the mountain from the sky.  All shadow 

areas contain some blue and Paul likes to use cerulean to tint the shadows as it is not too 

strong.  Finally Paul gets to the area that had us the most curious, the magenta 

underpainting.  He uses different hues of similar light value from the pink and cerulean 

mixes and dark purple and deep greens for the shadow mixes.  Again the application is 

ÞÐÛÏɯ×ÈÓÌÛÛÌɯÒÕÐÍÌɯÐÕɯÝÌÙÛÐÊÈÓɯÚÛÙÖÒÌÚɯÓÌÛÛÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯɁÍÜÕɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɂɯ×Ö×ɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏȭɯ'ÌɯÙÌÐÕÛÙÖËÜÊÌÚɯ

Perylene green and ultramarine blue for shadows and details and to join areas of the 

painting.  The demonstration is over but the painting is not finished. After it is dry, Paul 

intends to go back and make adjustments.  He will do things like glaze the back canyon 

area with a mixture of titanium white and ultramarine blue to push it further  back.  He 

may introduce some thalo green to the shadows in the extreme foreground to modulate 

the colors.  He will then photograph the finished painting for us .  

From our President (continued)  
    Thank you, Audrey Minard!  She is our RGAA MasterWorks File 

Master and is doing a grand job!  Please thank her for dedication 

and hours of work to make this exhibition a great one.  

     I am pleased to announce that Carolyn Poole, our Refreshments 

Chairperson, is our 2018 Give Back Award Honoree.  Thank you, 

Carolyn for making sure we have good things to eat at our 

meetings and for having people sign up to bring food on their 

birthday months.  I have two more months to decide what to make.  

                                                                             See you on the 17th! 

                                                                               

We want to know whatȭs going on!  
Please send Palette submittals to chris@xltshirt.com by the 4th of each month.  

bbuckley0870@gmail.com
mailto:chris@xltshirt.com
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Events and opportunities (continued) 
MasterWorks of New Mexico 

 

Minutes from the February 17 RGAA meeting 
Meeting called to order 8:50am  

Attendees:  Ray Tussing, Charlie Aldrich, Bonnie Buckley, 

DianeBuster, Audrey Minard, and Anne Fritz.  

Discussed Membership; 
~ Ray presented the bank balance for the period of 

 1/20/2018-2/15/2018 as $13,097.69 

~ Letter received from Deborah Potter who will present a  

 $250 donation in honor of Jeff Potter for Encantada. 

~ Wells Fargo Banking account signatories will be 

 Addressed to bring them up to date.  

 

Discussion: Masterworks 2018: 
~ Paul Murray is doing presentation today to demonstrate 

His approach to painting. Members will be encouraged to  

Join his workshop April 16 -18 during masterworks at  

Expo. 

 

Membership: 
~ Audrey is working on the membership list to 

bring it up  to date. 

~ New member letter will include a membership 

card within  

The letter that can be used at artisans for discounts. 

 

Facebook page for RGAA 
Chris Pennington agreed to monitor the Facebook 

page. 

 

Meeting adjourned: 10:00am  

Respectively submitted by 

Bonnie Buckley, Secretary 

Icicle paintings presented  

Our February 

challenge by 

Anne was to 

paint icicles 

and the 

paintings 

presented were 

beautiful.  
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MasterWorks Jurying 
Demystifyed and clarify ed. 

Join us at the March 17 RGAA meeting to learn more about how it was done this year.  

Ɉ We will have the flash drive of all entries alphabetized by title.  

Ɉ We will have the score sheets of all three jurors. 

Ɉ We have comments from one of the jurors. 

If you  would like your scores, bring the TITLES of your entries. NOTE: we must return all this material to 

Audrey after the meeting.  

Note: none of the artists are listed by name. 

Please bring any paintings that were not juried in to share with us. Tell us what y ou like about them. If you wish -

and only if you wish - you may ask for suggestions on how to make them even better. 

If time permits, we will have an art related video from the archives of Rex Barron.  

 

Events and opportunities (continued) 
Tom Blazier show announcement:  

Tom Blazier will have a show of his landscape paintings April 7 -19 at Jemez Fine Art Gallery, 

17346 Hwy 4 in Jemez Springs. Consider combining a scenic spring drive to Jemez Springs and 

attending the opening reception from 2 - 5 Saturday, 

April 7.  Framed and unframed paintings will be 

available for purchase, and Tom will be on hand 

many days painting and demonstrating. For more 

information, send inquires to 

tblazier@hotmail.com, or 

visit the gallery website: 

http://jemezfineart.com/  

 
όŀōƻǾŜύάWǳƭȅ ¢ƘǳƴŘŜǊέΣ ƻƛƭΣ фέ Ȅ мнέ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎǎ ōȅ ¢ƻƳ .ƭŀȊƛŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ 

will be in a solo show of his work, April 7 ς 19 at Jemez Fine Art Gallery in 
Jemez Springs, NM. 

 
(Left)"Summer Meadow", oil, 14" x 18" is one of the paintings by Tom Blazier 
that will be in a solo show of his work, April 7 ς 19 at Jemez Fine Art Gallery in  

Jemez Springs, NM. 

Eliza M. SchmidȭÓ solo show  

Eliza M. Schmid has a large solo show of mostly abstract paintings and some 

egg temperas at the Albuquerque Press Club throughout March.  

The reception is this Friday, March 9, 

6-8pm at 201 Highland Park circle, off 

Gold Ave, opposite of the Parc 

Central Hotel at the I 25 (505) 243-

8476. 

It is open 6 days/week (not Sundays) between 5pm-11pm.  

Visitors are welcome all the time as long as they say that 

they are  

$ÓÐáÈɯ,ȭɯ2ÊÏÔÐËɀÚɯÎÜÌÚÛÚȭɯ"ÖÕÛÈÊÛɯ$ÓÐáÈɯ,ȭɯ2ÊÏÔÐËɯ 

(505) 554 3891 

http://jemezfineart.com/
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RGAA 2018 Officers and Committee Chairs 
President: Anne Gordon Fritz 
annegordonsilks1@gmail.com;  
404-213-3772 

Vice President: Diane Buster 
Diane_Buster_1@msn.com:  
505-281-3600 

Secretary:  Bonnie Buckley 
bbuckley0870@gmail.com;  
505-480-7020 

Treasurer: Ray Tussing 
etussing@msn.com;  
505-800-8108 

Programs: Mary Julyan  
mdjulyan@comcast.net;  
505-298-8420 

Encantada: Wanda Portee 
wportee4529@comcast.net;  
505 250-7304 

Encantada Filemaster:  
Wanda Portee 
wportee4529@comcast.net;  
505-250-7304 

Membership: Audrey Minard  
aminard42@msn.com;  
505-281-1966 

Historian:  Charlie Aldrich  
cdaldrich409@yahoo.com;  
505-433-1141 

Refreshments: Carolyn Poole 
crpoole@comcast.net;  
505-828-3909 

Newsletter:  Chris Pennington 
chris@xltshirt.com;  
505-615-2268 

Website: Wanda Portee 
wportee4529@comcast.net;  
505 250-7304 

Facebook: V. Ann Peterson 
artbyvalerie47@gmail.com;  
505-228-7171 

Masterworks:  Bonnie Buckley 
Workshop: 
bbuckley0870@gmail.com;  
505-480-7020 

Masterworks Filemaster:   
Audrey Minard  
aminard42@msn.com;  
505-281-1966 

Exhibits &  
Open Publicity:  

 
About  RGAA 
 
The Rio Grande Art  Association is a not -for -

profit organization dedicated to the education 

and promotion of New Mexico artists working 

in oil, acrylic, and mixed media not normally 

shown under glass.  

 
Rio Grande Art Association  
P.O. Box 53307 
Albuquerque, NM 87153 
 
President: Anne Gordon Fritz 
404-213-3772 
annegordonsilks1@gmail.com;  

Events and opportunities (continued) 
One Woman show 

Artist Chris Pennington is back in her hometown of Los 

Alamos for a one-woman show of her vibrant acrylics at 

Rose Chocolatier, 149 Central Park Square. 

Her country home has inspired many of her paintings, 

ÐÕÊÓÜËÐÕÎɯÈɯÙÌÊÌÕÛɯÊÖÕÛÙÐÉÜÛÐÖÕɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯɁ,ÌÈÕÞÏÐÓÌɯ!ÈÊÒɯ

ÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ1ÈÕÊÏɂɯÚÏÖÞɯÈÛɯ%ÜÓÓÌÙɯ+ÖËÎÌɯ ÙÛɯ"ÌÕÛÌÙ. 

Ɂ(ɯÑÜÚÛɯÓÖÝÌɯÏÖÞ she captures the spirit in both her 

ÈÕÐÔÈÓÚɯÈÕËɯÏÌÙɯÓÈÕËÚÊÈ×ÌÚȮɂɯÚÈÐËɯ%ÜÓÓÌÙɯ+ÖËÎÌɯ ÙÛɯ

"ÌÕÛÌÙɯ#ÐÙÌÊÛÖÙɯ*ÌÕɯ-ÌÉÌÓȭɯɁ3ÏÌÙÌɅÚɯÚÖɯÔÜÊÏɯÓÐÍÌɯÐÕɯÞÏÈÛɯ

ÚÏÌɯËÖÌÚȭɯ2ÏÌɯÜÚÌÚɯÚÜÊÏɯÈɯ×ÌÙÍÌÊÛɯÊÖÓÖÙɯ×ÈÓÌÛÛÌȵɂ 

Stop by Rose Chocolatier during 

store hours to see the show.  
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